
  October 30, 2024 

 

Construction Notification 
Emergency Erosion – John St. at Settlers Park 

 

 

Dear Resident,  

 

The City of Markham will be carrying out permanent slope restoration work in German Mills Settlers Park, 

near John Street. This work is required to stabilize the slope that was washed out recently, protect the 

existing gas main, replace the existing storm sewer on the slope and to restore the functionality to the 

existing sidewalk and trail. 

 

Project Schedule: 

 

• Start Date: mid November 2024 

• Expected Completion: December 2024 (weather permitting) 

• Final Landscaping: Spring 2025 

 

During construction, there will be intermittent closures of one eastbound lane on John Street. 

 

The Contractor for this project is 560789 Ontario Limited o/a R&M Construction.  While there will be 

some inconvenience to the residents who live around the construction site, the Contractor and the City staff 

will work together to complete the project as early as possible.  All areas disturbed during construction will 

be restored to their original conditions.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (905) 477-7000, Ext 2867.  Should a problem 

arise after regular working hours or during the weekend, please call the City’s after-hour service at  

(905) 477-7000.  

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we work to improve our community. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

__________________ 

Zahra Parhizgari, M.Sc., P.Eng., PMP 

Environmental Engineer, Stormwater 

Environmental Services Department,  

City of Markham 

T: 905-477-7000 x 2867, F: 905-479-7766  

E: zparhizgari@markham.ca 

 

 

cc:  Councillor Keith Irish (Ward 1) 

 Rose Cozis - Contact Centre  

 Mario Stallone– Supervisor, Roads, West 

Dean McDermid- Supervisor, Parks, Area 1  

 

Attachment: Location Map (See reverse side)  
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